Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)

Minutes for 7 September 2007
Present: Abhijit Jain, Mistuoshi Oba, Ryan Camps, Qinghong Zhang, Jackie Bird, Bruce Sarjeant, Mitchell Klett, Sandra Burr, Darlene Walch.  
Absent: Don Marquardt.

Sandy brought the meeting to order at 9:03 and welcomed everyone.  The meeting dates for this semester (all Fridays) are: Sept 21, October 5 and 19, November 2, 16, and 30, and perhaps a meeting December.
Sandy mentioned that the projects AISAC had been working on over the last year have been accomplished (Open Source publishing of scholarly resources and evaluating faculty needs for a CMS) and therefore this committee is in something of a “vortex”, that is, ready to tackle a new project.  
Darlene summarized the year ahead in AIS:

· Our contract with WebCT ends in July and no decision has been made on continuing the relationship or switching to something else.
· The Director of Instructional Design and Media search is wrapping up.  More support will be added to this area once the position is filled.

· Sandy Poindexter in the College of Business has been using the open source CMS called SAKAI with success and will continue to use it this semester, looking at the assessment process.  Phil Smith, a student working on this, will be added to the agenda for the 21st.  He wants to know what faculty want in a CMS (and we have the answers!).  [Mitch and Abhijit have been working with Phil].  
· AQIP Action Project moving forward: Online Education is one of the goals, and many, many issues will bubble up as this is examined: AISAC can be part of this.
· “Future of the Library” as mentioned by President Wong in his Fall Convocation.  Look at this issue as broadly as possible—all aspects of a library (staffing, service, holdings, collections, access, the building, use, faculty/student needs, etc.).  What’s important?  The Dean’s Advisory Committee (DAC) has been involved with this.  What role can/should AISAC play in this discussion?  How should this discussion go?  Lots to choose from.
It’s wide open.  AISAC can pick up a facet of one of these discussions and make it our own.

Respectfully submitted,

Bruce Sarjeant

